Boulder Preparatory Charter High School

October 2010 Board Meeting

Headmasters’ Report from August 16 – October 6, 2010 

The Faculty

· Ian Rumley continues in Block 1 to teach two classes, Art Appreciation and Studio Art as our Artist in Residence teacher.
· One of our student teachers from CU/Boulder School of Education, Mike Pacini, returned as adjunct faculty. Mike is teaching Academic Decathlon, Chess, and Treaties during Block 1. 
· Boulder Prep is hosting Casey Sarther, an English Student Teacher this Fall from CU/Boulder, who is teaching Dramatic Literature and team teaching Autobiography.
· We have hired Andrew Russo, a graduate from CU/Boulder’s School of Education to head our Math program. He is currently teaching Algebra 1 and A+ Geometry.
· We have hired Regina Keeley, a graduate from Regis University, as our full time Special Education teacher. She is also teaching DI Math and DI Writing and Comprehension.
· Lily Harris is currently teaching UCD course in English Composition for Blocks 1 and 2.
· The faculty continues to work on exploring professional development goals as part of their professional development commitments made for the 2010-2011 school year.

The Students
· We currently have about 135 students enrolled.
· All students have signed a contract to remain smoke free during the academic school day. Faculty is participating in strategies that support the students in their efforts to stay smoke free during school hours.
The Program

·  The Great Depression: An Academic Decathlon student team is currently participating in a class that will compete state-wide in the Spring.
· Parent attendance at the Taco Dinner, held September 16, was good. 
· As a result of the Colorado Department of Education approving a renewal of our Retention Grant, faculty and students continue to take advantage of a variety of after-school activities aimed at creating a stronger sense of school community and addressing issues on the Climate Survey. Examples of these activities include trips to a Rockies game, the aquarium, the Denver Art Museum and the Planetarium.
· The International Day of Peace was observed on September 21. Students prepared for and participated in a variety of activities commemorating this day. Jared Polis visited on that day and spoke with students about issues of concern.
The Facility

· The building was refreshed over the short break between Summer Block and Block 1.
Part of this effort was repainting the common areas and the school’s kitchen.
